
 
 

CITY OF CORONA 
OFFICE OF THE CITY CLERK 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC REVIEW AND COMMENT PERIOD 
 

PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the City of Corona, California, will publish the 
draft 2022-2023 Consolidated Annual Performance and Evaluation Report (CAPER) for 
a 15-day public review and comment period. The CAPER is an annual progress report 
to the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development reflecting the 
accomplishments of the Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) and HOME 
Investment Partnerships (HOME) programs for funds expended during fiscal year 2022-
2023 in relationship to the goals and objectives stated in the 2020-2024 Consolidated 
Plan and the 2022-2023 Annual Action Plan. 
 
A copy of the draft CAPER will be available for public review during business hours 
starting Friday, September 15, 2023 and ending Monday, October 2, 2023 at the City’s 
Community Services Department and the City Clerk’s Office located at 400 S. Vicentia 
Avenue, Corona. The draft CAPER may also be reviewed at the Corona Public Library, 
Reference Desk, located at 650 S. Main Street, Corona, or online at 
www.CoronaCA.gov/cdbg. The public review and comment period will conclude at 5:00 
p.m. on October 2, 2023. 
 
Residents and stakeholders are encouraged to submit written comments to Frank 
Perez, CDBG Consultant, via email to Frank.Perez@CoronaCA.gov or via U.S. Mail or 
hand delivery to the Community Services Department, 400 S. Vicentia, Corona, CA 
92882. If you have any questions regarding this notice, please contact Frank Perez, 
CDBG Program Consultant, at (951) 817-5715 or by email at 
Frank.Perez@CoronaCA.gov.  
 
 
Sylvia Edwards - City Clerk 
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